
 

 
 
 
March 3rd, 2021 
 
 
Chair Jama, Vice-chair Linthicum, and members of the committee, 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in support of SB 282-1. The 
Springfield-Eugene Tenant Association (SETA) is a non-profit dedicated to empowering 
tenants in our community. Our free Hotline educates tenants regarding their 
rights/protections and connects them with local resources. The data we collect from the 
hotline has proven to be an invaluable tool in gleaning information the struggles tenants 
are facing on the ground. Accompanying this document, I will be submitting our 
February Hotline Report which outlines in detail the issues we discerned from last 
month’s calls. 
 

It is the strong opinion of SETA that we must pass SB 282-1 in full 
protection of those most vulnerable in our community.​ The eviction moratorium 
was essential in keeping renters safe and stable in their homes, but more time is 
needed to help people pay thousands of dollars in back rent and/or to apply and receive 
rental assistance. At current rates, the state will not be fully vaccinated by the rent 
due-date of June 30th and our economy will likely remain in partial shutdown. Renters 
are dramatically over-represented in the most-impacted industries and if they cannot go 
back to work, it follows that they will not be able pay their back rent.  
 

SETA would also like to emphasize the components addressing retaliation and 
occupancy limits. John Vanlandingham pointed out that landlords have increasingly 
“trumped-up” charges that would often have been ignored in the past. SETA agrees that 
these are obvious efforts to circumvent the protections implemented already 
implemented by the legislature. Examining all calls made to SETA’s Tenant Hotline 
since we began reporting data in March of 2020, both no-cause and for-cause evictions 
have been the most frequent call topic in nine of the past twelve months (often by 

 



 

margins as wide as double the next-most frequent call topic), and most of these calls 
describe “violations” as frivolous as locations of indoor plants or furniture installed 
twenty years ago, for example. These evictions are occurring in spite of the eviction 
moratoria and it is clear that the legislature must take further action if its original intent is 
to be carried out. 

 
The Oregon Department of Justice testified in December that if no action is 

taken, there will be an immediate filing of 14,000 non-payment eviction cases. This 
number will only grow as we get closer to the expiration of the moratorium in less than 
four months from today. We appreciate that some are not happy with current form of SB 
282; SETA, too, wishes certain things were changed. However, people’s lives and 
livelihoods are literally on the line and we have no time to go back to square one with a 
laggardly workgroup process. SB 282 is what we have in front of us and ​we urge you 
to pass it without delay. 
 

Thank you, again, for the opportunity for members of the public to provide 
comment on insight regarding this legislation. Please see the accompanying Hotline 
Report that we are also submitting to the record. As always, please do not hesitate to 
reach out if the Springfield-Eugene Tenant Association may be at all useful in your 
efforts. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

___________________________ 
Timothy Morris, on behalf of the SETA Board of Directors 
(541) 357-7331 
TMorris@SpringfieldEugeneTenantAssociation.com 
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